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The Twenty Fourth of February Two Thousand and Twenty-One 

 

 

An Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St. Peter will be held in the Parish Hall on 

Wednesday 24 February, at 6.00pm to: - 

 

1. Receive, and if deemed advisable, approve the Act of the Parish Assembly held on Tuesday 10 

November 2020. 

 

2.  

Take into consideration the following recommendations to the Assembly of Governor, Bailiff 

and Jurats of licences for the year 2021, an Assembly for: 

 

Company:  Strive Jersey Limited 

   Second Floor 

   Le Gallais Chambers 

54-62 Bath Street 

St Helier  

   Jersey  

 

Category:   Third Category (to include outside seating for 25 guests) 

 

Business:   Strive Jersey Limited 

    L’ Avenue de La Reine Elizabeth II 

   St Peter 

   Jersey 

 

 

1. On the proposition of Joao Camara, seconded by Robert Surcouf, the minutes of the previous 

parish assembly held on 10 November 2020, which had been previously handed out, were 

approved. 

 

Robert Surcouf made apologises to the assembly for the absence of the senior Procureur Chris 

Benest who was unfortunately having to isolate. 
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2. Mr Ben Harvey addressed the assembly to advise that Strive Jersey Ltd wish to offer a small 

restaurant offering for lunchtimes and early evenings. They close at 6pm at the weekends and 8pm 

Monday to Friday so not planning any late licences. 

 

The application was proposed by William Dempsey, who continued to advise that he has 

personally known Mr Harvey for 12 years. Mr Harvey is a Director of Strive who has spent the 

last 7 years trying to get the project up and running, many people thought it would not happen, but 

he always had faith in Ben. There are many things happening in the building, many offerings to 

children who have “Free” cards so the establishment need to make money in other areas, as more 

money, more free time they can offer to the children. In view of this he wishes them well. 

The application was seconded by Clifford Chipperfield. 

 

The Chef de Police commented he has no objections to the application but enquired about the car 

park and any road widening schemes, Ben Harvey advised that they must change the current 

pathway to enable two people to walk along. He also confirmed they were planning to open May 

2021. 

 

All who attended that were able to vote were in favour, no objections, and no abstentions. 

 

The Constable thanked everyone for attending. 

 

This concluded the business of the Assembly. 

 

 

 

24 February 2021     R P Vibert, Connetable. 


